Central Park Gardens (CPG) 
Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, February 17, 2010
Present:
 Emily Griswold, Jan Bower, Linda Parsons, Gail Morris, Dorothy Peterson, 
Christine Deamer

1. Updates








a. Chipper shredder update
The motor and the reset button appear to be fine on the shredder; however, the shredder is clogged with wet leaves.  Jim will take out the leaves, and it should work fine.

b. Irrigation training
Emily did a certificate training workshop on irrigation and had two City employees in the class.  She got to know them through the class, and they suggested doing a CPG water audit as part of their professional development.
c. Special tour Thursday, May 6
Dorothy is looking for someone to do a special tour of CPG on May 6 for the Davis school garden leaders and recyclists.  The group does three garden tours each year.  The May 6 tour is focused on the Martin Luther King Jr. High School grounds on 14th Street, and they would like to go from there to CPG for a 20-30-minute tour.  There are usually about 30-35 people in the group.  The tour starts at Martin Luther King School at 3:30 p.m.  Linda suggested that she do one-half of the gardens with one-half of the group, and Peg do the other half of the garden with the rest of the group, and then switch after 10-15 minutes so that each half sees the entire garden.  Dorothy thought this would work out fine if Peg agrees to do it.  
d. Other
Gail reported that the Treasury currently has $1,255.06 in it.  This includes the $600 from Soroptomist that is designated for the purchase of a sundial.  Receipts for reimbursement can be either turned in directly to Gail, sent to her home (3326 Seabright, Davis, CA 95616) or left in the shed in a special folder for that purpose.   If you leave the receipt in the shed, Gail should be notified that it is there.  
2. Spring Event Planning







a. Plant sale planning

Emily has been receiving a lot of garden catalogs and doing research on flowers.  She asked what plants we should sell this spring in our plants sales.  Basil, parsley, lemon cucumber, peppers, chives, zinnias and cosmos were a few of the plants suggested by those present.  Linda will talk to Master Gardener 

Steve Radosevich about the tomatoes that he raised for sale at last year’s Woodland Community College plant sale and which varieties won the most recent flavor competition.  Emily felt that it would be better not to request that the WCC folks provide extra plants for CPG sales, since the WCC plants are a fundraiser for the Master Gardener program.  
b. Mother’s Day Tea details
There is no new information about the Mother’s Day Tea on May 9.  Emily was waiting until after Valentine’s Day to discuss it again with Kate Hutchinson, owner of Ciocolat, and she will get in touch with her next week.  Other discussion items centered on the tea included:

· The Davis Downtown Business Association has 30 canopies, and we may be able to get a few of them for use that day.  They would have to be anchored with sand bags because the wind can be strong at this time of year.  

· Linda suggested that we get some burlap tarps, (possibly from JB’s Power Equipment), tie the ends with colorful ribbons and use them on the seat walls for seating purposes.    
· The Farmer’s Market has white plastic chairs and collapsible tables that we might be able to use.  Emily will talk to Randi about these and any canopies she might have available for our use.  Dorothy suggested that if we use the Market’s tables and chairs that we employ one of Randi’s helpers since the they are difficult to open and close.
·   There will probably be two seatings for the tea – one at 10 a.m. and another at noon. 

·  Dorothy reminded us that a City permit needs to be filled out to stage an event in a public place. 
· We are planning to have corsages for the mothers and a plant sale.  Dorothy volunteered to fill some clear glass bowls with flowers for table decorations.  She will ask some people to bring flowers and help her with the centerpieces. 
c. Green Schools / Recycled Art Faire
Dorothy presented some more information on the Faire on Saturday, May 22.  The Clucksters will be meeting on the stairs of the bicycle museum and will be gone by 10 a.m. on their visits to chicken coops.  The art people will be meeting at the flag pole, and there will be a tent for the art fair from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m.  There will be a lot of attention paid to the gardens, and we can do whatever we would like to attract people to them.  We may want to get additional Master Gardeners to be at the garden on that day to assist visitors. 
3. Physical Garden Improvements







a. Caterpillar sculpture

Solomon has the sculpture posted on his website:  www.faducci.com/publicart.  He is building the sculpture in his studio and expects to have it done by this fall.  It will be approximately 8 feet long and 2 feet wide.  The City will have a plaque made for it.  He may be able to give us a picture of it for display at the Art Faire.  
b. Sundial plans

Gail and Emily went rock hunting in Winters and brought back some pictures of boulders.  It was decided that the boulder, which will serve as the pedestal for the sundial, should be almost as tall as a table for safety purposes and to keep children from sitting or standing on it.  There was some discussion about a cement base or the use of two boulders instead of just one as a base for the sundial, but the general consensus was that one tall boulder that narrows at the top would be best.   Shaunie may be able to do something artistic around the sundial to keep hands away from the gnomon, which could be sharp if poorly designed.  

c. Pathway renovations

The Eagle Scout has not shown any initiative in doing the pathway.  Emily has not had any response from an inquiry to the Davis Sunrise Rotary.  Christine talked about the Scout that is working with the Davis Garden Club on the gardens in Eleanor Roosevelt Circle.  His dad is working very closely with him and that is helpful.  She suggested that we might want to call the Scouting master and find out if there is another kid who could do the pathway project.  We have the material and the funding is going to run out if we wait too much longer to do the project.  The UC Davis Community Service Resource Center was also suggested as a possible source for service projects.  Dorothy suggested that Emily contact the president of Sunrise Rotary to see if he can assign a project manager to the pathway and proceed from there.  
d. Compost bin plan

Currently, the compost bin is attached with a cable to a tree.  The ground still needs to be leveled and the bin secured to the ground to meet City requirements.  It is very heavy so Peg probably needs to have someone help her with it.  It also needs a wire mesh lining.  Gail will try to use her influence (with food?) to get some city workers to move and work on the bin.
4. Interpretation Update







a. Kiosk map completion

The two maps have been printed on vinyl magnetic sheets.  After they are trimmed, they will be ready to be hung.

b. Work group plans
Emily and Jan met at Willa Pettygrove’s house on February 16 and made some plans for starting the research on making signage for the gardens.

c. Mark Deamer estimate

Mark plans to do seven original botanical illustrations for the interpretive signs.  The hand drawn elements will tie-in visually with the map he has already done for us.  Emily brought a sample full-color poppy illustration to the meeting.  It was suggested that we make some notecards and/or frame and sell his illustrations as a fundraising project for the garden.  Christine said it took Mark about 2.5 hours to make one illustration.  
5. Planting Projects








a. Planting and plant removal decisions

Emily wants to take out two Peace Roses in the vegetable area because they do not fit in with the garden theme in the place where they are presently located..  Mary Yaussy was interested in giving two Disneyland Floribunda Roses to the garden, but there didn’t seem to be an appropriate place for them.  It was decided that we need some policies, and possibly a vision and mission statement, that are approved by the City so that we know how to handle plant and other donations.  Although we need to be careful before we remove or introduce any plants into the garden, we also need to be a bit flexible in this regard.  Linda suggested that we have a “wish list” that can be given to someone who wants to make a donation.  Emily will start this process by crafting a statement about the design intent for each of the theme gardens.
Due to time restraints, we were unable to complete the agenda for the meeting. 

Prepared by

Jan Bower, Secretary

